Nesaquake PTA-Minutes of the meeting May 17, 2017 10:00am

<u>President's Message- Kerry Dejesus</u> March Minutes were passed around and approved.

Membership- We are currently at 97% of faculty membership- Thank you.

1st VP Fundraising- Kathy Hurski Yankee Candle sales were \$1500 school had a \$900 profit.

Yearbooks- Will be sold during lunch period the last week of school, limited supply this year

Agendas- The PTA will provide agendas for all students next year, but the cost will be less expensive.

**Treasurer- Lisa Colucci** The checkbook balance is \$1,407.75

<u>Principal's Report- Dan McCabe</u> Thank you to the PTA for Staff Appreciation Breakfast/Lunch.

- -The Applebees Pancake Breakfast was a lot of fun and had a nice turnout. We will be planning this event again next year, it was nice for the staff to get together as well as the students and families, a fun time was had by all.
- End of year field trips will be streamlined for next year so that all teams participate in the same event. The 6th grade trip this year is scheduled for 5/30 to Sunken Meadow Forest- Fire Island.
- -End of year testing schedule and busing schedule are on the website
- -Last full day of school June 9th
- -Incoming 6th grade parent only orientation is 5/24 @ 7pm.
- -Incoming 6th grade student orientation is Wednesday August 30
- -School pictures- They will take up less school time next year, merging to 2 days total for all pics including student i.d.'s
- -Dress Code expectations- email was sent to all parents reminding them of proper attire now that the weather is warming up.
- (2) Water bottle refill stations have been ordered for the next school year and will be located by the gym.
- -A request was put in for sensor flush toilets and urinals, no word yet.
- Smart TV was installed in the library so students could have access to current newsworthy events

## **Asst. Principal- Matt Furey**

**Upcoming Test Dates-**

NYS Science test for 8th grade non-biology students only May 25th- Lab portion, written portion-6/5.

Field test- 7th grade Math Friday June 2. This will fit into the student's regularly scheduled math period, if your student opted out of NYS Assessments the teachers will have these students working on something else.

## **Corresponding Secretary-Jenn Murray**

- -Request was made for mantraps,(security booths for the greeters), which will most likely start at the elementary schools first.
- -Budget passed the vote.

Nominating Committee- Jenn Murray. The following upcoming year PTA Positions were presented and approved:

President- Kim Lanflisi

1st VP-Lisa Raschdorf

2nd VP Fundraising- Melissa Mestousis

Recording Secretary- Dlane Schepis

Corresponding Secretary- Marlene Durai

Council Delegate- Cheri Doherty

Treasurer- Lisa Colucci

Membership- Kathy Hurski

New member installation will be at our June 7th meeting at 7:30PM Meeting adjourned 10:40am